STANDARDS COMMITTEE
4th December, 2006

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
1.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. Dunne - in the Chair

Councillors E. Burgoyne, K. Garrido, Joe Murphy and Pennington
7.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Norman Owen and Mrs. Jackie Flynn

8.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th June, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

9.
ALAN WESTWOOD
Alan Westwood was welcomed to his first meeting of the Committee following his recent appointment as the Monitoring Officer for the City Council.  

10.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETINS

Submitted the Standards Board for England Bulletins issues 30 and 31.


RESOLVED:
THAT the bulletins be noted.

11.
FUTURE DEVELOPMENT AND ACTIVITIES
The Monitoring Officer sought the views of the Committee as to what issues they felt they should be looking at in the near future, and how these could be built into their monitoring remit and work programme.

Councillor Karen Garrido said that there had been numerous revisions to the City Council’s Constitution since its introduction, and it was perhaps opportune for the Committee to look at these changes, and whether there was a need to adapt its monitoring role accordingly.  

Councillor Joe Murphy referred to the occasional conflict between the Council’s Code of Conduct, and those adopted by outside bodies, on which Councillors served.  He asked which took precedence, and suggested that the issues should be reviewed by the Committee.  The Monitoring Officer replied that it was generally the City Council’s Code which was to be used by Members when undertaking duties on behalf of the Council. 

Mr. Brian Dunne said there was possible value in seeking the views of the Council, and its Councillors, as to what issues they wished the Committee to consider, and review.

Councillor Karen Garrido asked whether it would be possible for the number of referrals with regard to Councillors conduct, which had been considered by the Standards Board and what the outcome of these had been.  The Monitoring Officer replied that such information could be supplied.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the issues in relation to revisions to the City Council’s Constitution, and the operation of the Members’ Code of Conduct, be placed on the agenda for forthcoming meetings.



(2) THAT the City Council be requested to consider, and inform accordingly, the Committee of any specific topics or issues, which they wished them to review.



(3) THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested to provide a breakdown at the next meeting with regard to those complaints against Councillors which had been referred to the Standards Board, together with a summary of their findings.

12.
REFERRAL TO THE STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND - CASE SUMMARY
The Monitoring Office provided details of a case summary published by the Standards Board for England, detailing their findings of an investigation into an alleged breach of the Code of Conduct by Councillor John Warmisham.

RESOLVED:
THAT the finding of the Standards Board for England, in that there was no evidence that Councillor Warmisham had failed to comply with the Code of Conduct, be noted.

13.
INDEPENDENT MEMBERS FORUM
The Monitoring Officer provided an update with regard to recent activities in relation to the Independent Members Forum.  He also informed the Committee that the Forum had extended its activities beyond the Greater Manchester area, and would now be known as the North West Independent Members Forum.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

14.
SEASONAL GREETINGS
The Chairman expressed best wishes to Members and officers for the Christmas period, and the New Year.
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